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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your applications on 5 March 2024.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and policies, 

as well as the 20 February 2024 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided by Navy Personnel Command 

(PERS-32).  Although you were afforded an opportunity to submit a rebuttal, you chose not to do 

so. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to correct the Reporting Senior Cumulative 

Average (RSCA) in Block 43 of the Evaluation Report & Counseling Record (Eval) for the 

reporting period 16 March 2019 to 15 May 2020.  The Board considered your contention that the 

correct RSCA is 3.80 and the correction should be made because it would change a few of your 

[advancement] exam scores.  The Board also considered your claim that you would have been 

selected for Petty Officer First Class and you would not have had to submit a High Year Tenure 

(HYT) extension request, as you would have been eligible for extension/reenlistment. 

 

The Board, however, substantially concurred with the AO.  In this regard, the AO noted that 

upon review of the RSCA and your Performance Summary Record, the RSCA is 3.80 and Block 

43 of the Eval appears to be in error.  However, regarding your claims that fixing the RSCA on 

your Eval would change a few of your exam scores and you would have been selected for Petty 

Officer First Class by Cycle 259 March 2023, the Board determined the error is administrative in 






